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Members of the Force competing in an extensive schedule of tournaments have 
completed a very successful season.

Constable G. M. Baker was united in marriage to Miss Ann Marie Pond on 
July 3rd at Maugerville, N.B., the home of the bride, while Constable R. M. McNab, 
whose bride, Miss Hazel Rachel Robbilard, came from her home at Moose Jaw, 
Sask., was married at Fredericton on July 30th. The good wishes of the Division 
were extended to the happy couples and appropriate presentations made to each.

An event of happy interest to members of the Division was forecast when Miss 
Rowena Marjorie Bidlake of Headquarters Staff relinquished her position at the end 
of August on the approach of the date of her marriage to Sergeant B. C. Jakeman, 
formerly a popular member of "J" Division, who is now stationed at Cardston, Alta.

Attending the Provincial Rifle Meet at Sussex, N.B., July 25th to 28 th, 
Sergeant J. D. O’Connell sustained his distinguished reputation as a marksman and 
added to his laurels by winning the following events: The Officers’ Cup and 
Miniature, The Parker Hale Aggregate Cup and Miniature, The Eaton Aggregate 
Cup and Miniature and the D.C.R.A. Silver Medal. Sergeant O’Connell also won 
the Lt. Governor’s Medal at Ottawa when shooting in the Quebec Provincial 
Matches, August 4th, 5th and 6th, in an exciting match in which he eliminated 
other contestants by scoring thirteen consecutive bull’s-eyes.

Together with other sporting activities, golf is actively enjoyed by some of 
the members stationed at Vegreville and although no prizes have been won some 
very enjoyable competitions have been played during the summer.

With the advent of autumn, bowling rumblings are in the air and plans for 
the coming season are engaging those members who are interested in this type of 
sport. It is hoped to repeat the most successful bowling League which operated 
during the winter of 1937-3 8, in which, although the competitions were restricted 
to members of the Force, the League race was very keen.

With the benefit of Sergeant Ford’s tuition, the members at Vegreville take 
a keen interest in revolver shooting and it is hoped that the practice which has 
been carried on will result in the winning of crossed revolvers by every man.

"O" Division
Softball found much favour with a number of the members of the Division 

during the season and many interesting and well contested games were played. It 
is hoped that a match between the married and single personnel may be arranged 
in the near future.

"K" Division
Early in the season, members of the Vegreville Detachment organized a soft- 

ball team and entered a League with six other teams. When last reported the team 
had played nine games of which six had been won and three lost, and was holding 
second place in the League with one more game to play to decide the League 
championship.
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